BRADYS RUN SANITARY AUTHORITY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

December 21, 2015
The Board of the Bradys Run Sanitary Authority held its regular monthly meeting on Monday, December 21, 2015 beginning at 7:30 p.m.  Present were:  Authority Board members: Robe Liljestrand, Chairman; Dave Smilek; Brian O’Roark; Robert Berchtold; Ken Meverden, Manager; Jennifer Dinterman, Recorder; George Verlihay, Solicitor; and Jim Culler, Engineer, Michael Baker, Jr., Inc.   Absent was Gary Davison.       
INPUT FROM THE PUBLIC

None  
BOARD ACTIONS

Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Mr. Smilek made a motion to approve the November 16, 2015 minutes, seconded by Mr. Bertchtold.  The motion carried.

Consent Agenda Actions:

Mr. Liljestrand and the board reviewed the dates and times for the 2016 meetings.
Mr. Berchtold made a motion to approve the Rate Schedule for 2016, seconded by Mr. Smilek.  The motion carried.
MONITORING

None
INFORMATION GATHERING
Delaware Valley Health Trust

Mr. Rick Lee, from Delaware Valley Health Trust, provided the board with a power point presentation outlining a brief overview of the DVHT program – which will be administering the health benefits for the Authority.
Financial Report

Mr. Meverden presented the Financial Report, indicating that as of November 30, 2015, revenues exceeded expenses by $67,269.08. 
Wastewater Treatment Plant and Sewer System Report

Mr. Meverden presented the Wastewater Treatment Plant and Sewer System Report.  The board expressed no questions or concerns 

Manager Notes

Mr. Meverden presented the board with a letter from PennDot informing the Authority of asbestos material possibly used in pavement layers on certain roadways, the 2016 budgets for the Operating Account and Capital Improvement Account, and a Development Update as of November 30, 2015.
Newsletter and Website
Mr. Meverden informed the board that he will be working on the 2016 newsletter and also the website, and asked for any input the board would like to give.
Bill Payments Online

The board acknowledged reviewing the electronic bill payments. The board expressed no concerns. 
POLICY DEVELOPMENT
The board affirmed its regular review of the Ends Policies.  There was no action by the board to make any changes.
BOARD EDUCATION

None
ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Berchtold made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. O’Roark.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 pm.
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